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04/09/2024

Claire Dougall
Team Leader, Strategic Planning
Mornington Peninsula Shire Council
PO Box 1000
ROSEBUD   VIC   3939
strategic.admin@mornpen.vic.gov.au.

Dear Claire,

RE: P39964 CONTINENTAL HOTEL, 1-21 OCEAN BEACH ROAD SORRENTO, MORNINGTON
PENINSULA SHIRE (H1896)

I write regarding your correspondence of 19 July 2024 regarding consultation on a revised version of
Amendment C286morn to the Mornington Peninsula Planning Scheme and provide the following advice.

As you would know, Heritage Victoria is the statutory authority for places included in the Victorian Heritage
Register (VHR) and the Victorian Heritage Inventory (VHI). The following comments relate to VHR and VHI
places within the subject area, as well as a more general overview.

Places in the Victorian Heritage Register
The following places that are within the boundaries of C286morn are included in the VHR:

a Continental Hotel (H1896), 1-21 Ocean Beach Road, Sorrento

a Athenaeum (H2227), 28-36 Ocean Beach Road, Sorrento

It is Heritage Victoria’s preference that height controls on VHR places are limited to the height of the heritage
buildings (generally parapet rather than roof height) or structures at the place. This provides a level of clarity
around what may be an acceptable level of development at a VHR place. It is not clear whether the 12m DDO
applies to the VHR places or not as currently presented in the DDO.

New development, particularly at heights above significant heritage buildings, needs to be carefully
considered for places included in the VHR. It would be preferable to avoid a conflict between heritage
protection and planning approvals. As such, it is Heritage Victoria’s position that the inclusion of the place in
the VHR plays a much greater role in determining any potential development on the site. It is therefore
requested that any DDO control above the height of the existing heritage building is not placed on a property
included in the VHR.

Consideration should also be given to the following:

a Limiting height controls adjacent to VHR places to ensure that new buildings of increased height do not
overpower or detract from VHR places. This would also ensure that proposals for development on
adjacent sites does not allow for cantilevering over the heritage place and provides breathing space for
the heritage place.

a View lines to heritage places and the impact of new building located behind or adjacent to heritage
buildings should also be considered. View lines and silhouettes are important in understanding the
significance of the individual places and should be retained.

Places in the Victorian Heritage Inventory
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